www.dallastwp.org

# Dallas Township SEPTEMBER 2019 EWSLETTER



## Dallas Township Police Officer, First Responders Honored

Protecting and serving with courage, strength and Brad Balutis displayed to his community when he arrived on the scene of a horrific accident this past February on Irem Road. help extinguish the flames and



Follow us on social media @Dallastownship







Officer Balutis along with Dallas Township Police Chief Doug commitment is just what Officer Higgins, were the first to arrive on scene and noticed the vehicle was on fire. Officer Balutis worked fast until first responders arrived to pull the passenger away from the vehicle. Due to Officer Balutis' skill and quick thinking, the life of a young man was saved. The driver was life-flighted to a local hospital and thankfully today is doing well



with the hopes of one day becoming a police officer. Officer Brad Balutis received a Life Saving Award from the Policeman's Hall of Fame. The local fire departments that were on scene that day (Back Mountain Regional, Kunkle and Trucksville) also received a Life Saving Award for actions that saved the life of a local resident. Thank you to our first responders! Your actions will always be remembered!



# NO PARKING

#### **REMINDER - NO PARKING ON PEAR TREE LANE**

Residents and non-residents are to be reminded that there is an ordinance on Pear Tree Lane that states parking is prohibited at all times at the end of "no outlet" streets and vehicle turnarounds. This also includes dropping off and picking up at the access gate. This gate is for EMERGENCY VEHICLES ONLY! You will be ticketed. For more information please visit the ECodes Section at: www.dallastwp.org.



### Appointed Dallas Township Sergeants

Meet Dallas Township's Police
Departments new Sergeants. Sgt.
Todd Adams (pictured left) and
Sgt. Brian Feeney (pictured right).
Both were appointed at the
September Supervisors Meeting by
Dallas Township's Police Chief
Doug Higgins. Your dedication and
hard work are greatly appreciated.
Congratulations and many
blessings to both dedicated
officers on their new venture.



Reminder that summer paving projects are still in progress. We appreciate your patience.

#### **Upcoming Events:**

- September 26, 2019: Coffee with Administration at 4:30PM
- October 1, 2019: Supervisors Meeting at 7:00PM
- October 8, 2019: Planning Commission Meeting at 7:00PM

#### 2019 Dallas School District Resource Officers Appointed



Dallas School District Students and Parents, now that you are back to school, get to know your School Resource Officers! Officer John Mendygral and Officer Gina Kotowski combined have 27+ years of law enforment experience. Officer Gina Kotowski has served as a school resource officer for 6 years. We are so happy to have two of the Back Mountains finest officers protecting our most valuable resource, our children.